
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

JULY 2020 

FROM THE PRES-  
It’s all in the details they say 
(and who’s they anyway). You know 
those pesky little things that 

need attention. As in “pay 
attention to the details”. The 
reason some of us have a cut-off 
soft bristle paint brush in our 
“detailing kit”. Just to get the 
polish residue out of the areas in 
the CAMARO badges and between the 
fender and front facia. It’s also 
the reason some of us (not 
mentioning any names here) have so 
many trophies from car shows. 
Those who have actually removed 

the chrome molding around the 
windshield and hand polished it 
know this. Some of us let others 
sweat the details and have that 
done to their cars. I’ve had my SS 
Burb done for me several times. 
Leaving me time for other details. 
Sometimes there are the details 
that we forgot, the ones someone 
else points out to us at the car 
show! The one we say $%&# how 
could I have missed that. The 

obvious and the not so obvious. 
Sometimes we get so carried away 
with some details we completely 
forget others. Sometimes we depend 
on others to do the ones we really 
need. Like Mark taking care of all 
the “details” on our website. Or 
Barry making sure all the social 
media outlets get our message 

across to the masses. Yes, I know 
that these have been pointed out 
before, but I really don’t think 
most understand the tremendous 
amounts of time that goes into 
them. The list goes on and on. 

Pointing out several things that 
get done in the club that take 
massive amounts of work and giving 
accolades is part of what I think 
my job is. Every now and then all 
of us need some recognition for 
the work done. It doesn’t 
necessarily mean we get a trophy, 
just a simple acknowledgment of a 
job well done. Occasionally, that 
slips our minds or goes unsaid. 
Just like the day you’ve completed 

the massive detailing of your 
Camaro and don’t get that “Best of 
Show” or worse, no trophy at all. 
Other times we just need to be 
conscious of those around us to 
give them that trophy. Simple acts 
of kindness, “hello” comes to 
mind, or “goodbye” or maybe a 
compliment on their Camaro, even 
if you might feel it doesn’t 
deserve it. Sometimes it’s the way 
we say it, other times it’s the 

things we don’t or should say.  
    More next page.... 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 



This whole quarantine thing has so 
many of our regular routines so 
totally messed up sometimes we 

forget what it’s like to be nice 
or polite or even just civil to 
each other. So, if I’ve messed up 
and forgot to appreciate someone 
for work done for the club or me, 
I ask forgiveness. It’s difficult 
to keep a positive outlook with so 
many negative issues surrounding 
us, but that in itself is the 
reason we belong to a club of 
like-minded people. I am very 
thankful that you the membership 

have entrusted me to be the 
President. In that vein I mean to 
give all of you the “Best of Show” 
trophy. No, not literally, but 
from the heart. If in the course 
of a meeting I forget to mention 
someone for their contribution to 
the club, please feel free to 
bring it to my attention. It won’t 
hurt my feelings, matter for fact, 
it will make me feel better 
knowing it got mentioned. Just one 

of those details I might have 
overlooked. 
Snook OUT 
 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This months’ Corner Camaro is EMCC 
member and VP John Wrobel’s 2010 
YELLOW Camaro SS/RS! His Rallye 
Yellow SSSEEYA, as it's called, 
was purchased new on July 3rd, 
2009, so this coming July 3rd it 

will be 11 years young. It's a 
2SS/RS and has been modified with 
new wheels, tuned headers, high 
flow cats, and Corsa cat-backs. 
It's currently running 500HP at 
the flywheel. Club co-sponsor 
Livernois Motorsports did the 
work!   If you want your Camaro 
considered for the “Corner Camaro” 
it must be in the club photo 
directory! 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had one new member this past 
month! Please welcome – Rich 
Bousson! EMCC membership for 2020 
is now at 83 members! GREAT!! 
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 
 

EMCC COVID POLICY 
Please go to page 8 of this issue 

of the HUGGER for a very important 
message on a new EMCC club policy! 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our June meeting was held in Grand 
Blanc at Larry and Joyce Schramm’s 
storage lot. They were GREAT 
hosts! THANKS!!!! We had a very 
nice grouping of 20 Camaros and 33 
members attending. Most caravanned 
out together with a few meeting us 

there. At the meeting we gathered 
under a tent/canopy and talked 
about all that is going on, 
updates on our CSF Virtual event 
and a few possible up-coming 
events. We were then treated to a 
great lunch/dinner!! We also 
presented the signed car cover to 
Nick, who was greatly appreciative 
of and thanked us all for the 
great gift. After the dinner/lunch 
and some more kibitzing... some 

members left on their own. It was 
a great day to be out and about 
with our Camaros and great 
friends! We hope to see you at the 
NEXT EMCC meeting! xxxDAY, JULY 
XX, 2020!!  
 

EMCC JULY MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 
on SUNDAY, JULY 19, 2020.  Our 
location has not yet been 

determined, but it will be an 
outside meeting.  
Please remember to bring your 
masks, chairs and snack tables and 
be ready to have fun..... see you 
there! The official EMCC meeting 
will start about 3pm. We hope to 
see YOU there!  
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 

are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 John Hancock       Joan Turon  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 



29th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2020 

July 3-4-5, 2020 
ONLINE - VIRTUAL 

We are off and running!!! What?? 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2020 – VIRTUAL!!! 
Yes... our event is now online for 
2020! Go to this special website – 
www.camarosuperfest.com/virtual  
I’m not sure there will be time to 
get your Camaro in the show, 
depending on when you receive this 
HUGGER, but entry ended June 30. 

However, maybe we’ll still add in 
EMCC members Camaros – stay tuned.  
THANKS to our EMCC judges for this 
special event - Don J, Butch A, 
Chris W, Chuck E, Ernie H, Scott 
C, Rick N, Roger N, John W, Brad 
K, Justin S and Jen S!! 
While it is sad that our event for 
2020 has been cancelled, the CSF – 
VIRTUAL is the next best thing!!   
If you have not yet ordered your 
event t-shirts, again, it may be 

too late. We MUST place the order 
ASAP!! Contact BARRY right NOW if 
you still want one!!!  
The net proceeds from the sale of 
t-shirts and dash plaques will 
benefit our charity. Our charity 
for 2020 – FOLDS OF HONOR – Motor 
City! 
 
 
 
  

 
  
       
This is another Michigan based 
veterans charity! They provide 
educational scholarships to 
spouses and children of America’s 
fallen and disabled service-
members.  
 www.facebook.com/foldsmotorcity 
  Our CSF 2020-V runs through June 
30th with awards announced on July 

5th! This IS a great success for 
EMCC! THANKS to all that helped 
and participated!!  
CSF-2021– our BIG 30th anniversary 
event is only 12 months away!! 
 
 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The “Lou LaRiche Family/Eastern 

Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund” is always open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 
Community Foundation. Go to their 
website to donate online. 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 

your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!!  
 

OTHER LOCAL EVENTS  
Our club activities and events is 
really scattered this year, due to 
the delays or cancelling of many 
events. Some are returning... 
here’s what we know at this time -  
  South Lyon monthly cruise is 
starting again in July, last 

Wednesday of the month.  
  Canton Car Cave is back on for 
Monday nights.  
  Mecum Auction in Indy, July 17-
18 is still on and some EMCC 
members are planning on attending. 
  Woodward Dream Cruise is 
“unofficial” for 2020 with all 
extra activities cancelled. 
Parking along Woodward will 
probably be very limited or maybe 
not allowed at all. 

    

EMCC IN HINES PARK 

EMCC members are gathering in 
Hines Park, every other week and 
alternating Thursday and Fridays. 
Locations will vary and will be 
announced via email. Come on out 
for a relaxing evening of great 
conversation and friendship! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com  

http://www.camarosuperfest.com/virtual
http://www.cantonfoundation.org/
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
http://www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

JULY 19 – EMCC general meeting   
JULY 10 – gathering in Hines Park 6pm 
JULY 23 – gathering in Hines Park 6pm 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
July 1 - Re-Open to Register for  
  BTTB Visionary Tour Tour Dates:  
  October 9-13, 2020 Flint, MI 
July 5 - Open Track Day Waterford  
  Raceway $200 for Non-Member  
  Pre-Reg OR $240 Day of Event 
July 12 – USMA KofC Hall 14 1/2 &  
  Main street in Clawson 8am-2pm 
July 23 – USMA/Golling Buick/GMC  

  charity cruise 4pm-8pm 
July 25 – Telegraph Cruise 
July 29 – South Lyon Cruise-in 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Aug 17 – EMCC Meeting 
Aug 15 – Woodward Dream Cruise 
Sept 11-12 – Bloomington Indy 

Sept 12 – NEOCC Fall Classic 
Sept 27 – Camaro Day at Gilmore 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our JULY 
EMCC Birthdays! See the calendar 
for those names and dates! Hope 
all your birthdays are great! If 
we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
     OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   734-452-   
   9199    nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – volunteer needed! 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
Parking Director – Tony Rigato 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  

Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

Although I was unable to attend 

our last meeting, I'm sure it was 
great to be able to drive our 
wonderful cars, in caravan style, 
and then greet, meet, and (of 
course) EAT.   
   Based on weather reports it 
looks as if we'll have many days 
in the sun to drive and enjoy. 
   We had an informal "meeting" in 
Hines Park, thanks to Tony R 
setting it up.  Everyone brought 
their cars, chairs, and drinks of 

choice.  It was awesome to be able 
to see everyone in person, not 
that ZOOM is all that bad, but, in 
person is best. 
   So, if not at another outdoor 
meeting, hopefully you can meet us 
in Hines Park; Tony said he'd be 
sending out email notices to 
future get-togethers possibly 
every other week...sounds good! 
   Hope to actually SSSEEYA at one 
of the upcoming events.  Stay 

healthy, stay safe. 
PUN OF THE MONTH: Who invented 
King Arthur's round table? Sir 
Cumference. 
THE LAST WORD: A vulture boards an 
airplane, carrying two dead 
raccoons.  The stewardess looks at 
him and says, "I'm sorry, sir, 
only one carrion allowed per 
passenger. 
John SSSEEya!!  
 

WMCC – BERGER SHOW 

The annual WMCC-BERGER Chevrolet 
show in late August has been 
cancelled for 2020. They are doing 
a virtual show instead. Go to  
https://www.wmcamaro.org/?page_id=
1085 for details and a link to 
enter your car in the show. Berger 
Chevrolet will send out the actual 
show link to all the participants 
once they have them up on the car 

show page.  
 

EMCC COVID POLICY 
Please go to page 8 of this issue 
of the HUGGER for a very important 
message on a new EMCC club policy! 
 
  

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/
https://www.wmcamaro.org/?page_id=1085
https://www.wmcamaro.org/?page_id=1085


EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 

contact BARRY!!  Again, depending 
on the size of the order, prices 
will vary (lower), but here are 
the base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 

 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NEOCC FALL CLASSIC 

Every September, many EMCC members 

make the trek to NE Ohio for the 
FALL CLASSIC all Camaro event 
hosted by the NEOCC. This year, 
the show is still on, but has been 
reduced to a one day event, 
Saturday, Sept. 12.  8AM-3PM. From 
a NEOCC newsletter - We do have 
some limitations and are not able 
to offer judging, there will not 
be a Fri or Sat evening off-site 
event and no live auction.  We 
still plan to have a DJ, Food 

Vendors, Chinese Auction and our 
photographer. The Host Hotel = 
Hilton Garden Inn - Akron is still 
accepting reservations and will 
have Camaro parking available. 
There will be a flat fee of $10 
and you'll pay as you arrive this 
year. Please, this is a transition 
for NEOCC and we hope to return at 
full capacity in 2021. 
  Some EMCC members are still 
thinking of attending and spending 

one night at the hotel, returning 
Sunday. Let us know if you would 
consider attending 
 

EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN 

The Tour for 2020 will take place 
on Friday-Sunday, October 16-18.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



EMCC PHOTOS! 
Here are some photos from recent 

events..... 
Birthday Drive-by that was a 
request of EMCC in Clinton Twnshp 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
EMCC members signed this car cover 
for Nick expressing our love to 
him on the loss of his wife 
Victoria. We had probably signed 
it in January or February but with 
the suspension of in-person 
meetings this was the first chance 

we had to present it to him. Nick 
asked us to pass along his thanks 
to the club for this gift.  In his 
words - "Thank you from the bottom 
of my heart, it made my day, it's 
so very nice and thoughtful. She 
would have loved it." 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Next 3 pictures are from our June 
meeting at Larry & Joyce’s 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Pictures from our first Hines Park 
gathering..... 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



EMCC JULY 4 TRIP 
Let's Have some fun? Reiko in 

Grand Rapids contacted Tony R. to 
help her put together a Camaro 
event on the 4th! 
For more details Call Tony R. @ 
248-303-2600 or Reiko @ 616-994-
3759 with Questions!  
  Tony & Reiko brainstormed and 
came up with a 3 option event that 
you can enjoy One of them, Two of 
them or all 3 of them! How you 
ask? 
  Well the first option is a 

Coffee & Cars in Grand Rapids from 
9am to 11am  We will meet at 6am 
near New Hudson departing no later 
than 6:30am, to caravan to the 
location (Caravan led by Tony R.) 
Arriving by 8:45am. we will make 1 
pit stop. 
  8:45am @ 44th St. Dog & Dairy  
521 44th St SW, Grand Rapids, MI 
49548.(to follow Reiko & Devin to 
the Cars & Coffee Event)     
  Option 2 is follow Reiko and 

Devin to 11:30AM –Lunch @ TBD ??? 
--after lunch go back to their 
house & chill for a little for 
social time, some cold drinks,  
anyone could cruise to G.R. just 
for option 2 if you want, then 
head back home or stay for option 
3? we will depart Reiko & Devin's 
house at 2:30pm for option 3..... 
  Option 3 is a road trip lead by 
Reiko & Devin leaving at 2:30pm to 
the western shores of Lake 

Michigan driving beautiful back 
roads, seeing Saugatuck, maybe 
South Haven, maybe ??? Holland, 

Maybe a Vineyard. returning to 
Reiko & Devon's for BBQ, Bonfire & 
Ice Cream? of course laughter 
If anyone wishes to do all three 
and doesn't want to drive about 
150 miles home after the BBQ, here 
is the address of hotel's close 
by.  P.s Tony R. checked 
availability and all 3 had rooms 
as of Saturday the 20th of June. 
  Quality Inn 
  3301 Highland Dr. 

  Hudsonville, MI 49426 
  616.662.4000 
 
  Hampton Inn & Suites 
  4755 Wilson Ave. SW 
  Grandville, MI 49418 
  616.752.7755 
 
  Comfort Suites 
  4520 Kenowa Ave. SW 
  Grandville, MI 49418 
  616.667.0733 

 
For any of us that end up staying 
over we will have Don J. plan a 
very relaxed trip back! Which I'm 
sure will include Ice Cream from 
somewhere LOL!  * Note: if someone 
wanted to, they may be able to 
drive in Friday get a room at one 
of the Hotel's listed above and 
meet at the location on 44th St. 
at 8:45am on Saturday. 

 

EMCC COVID-19 POLICY 
The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club in its activities strongly urges its members and 
participants in any official club event to abide by Executive Order 2020-59 concerning 
wearing of masks and social distancing. Simply stated, you must wear a mask in an 
enclosed public place and outside if you can’t maintain a distance of 6 feet from others. 
While we are not the mask police and certainly don’t want to offend anyone, the Board 
would not want us to be the cause of anyone getting the virus. This policy will apply to 
all “official club business and activities”. Meetings and club shows, right now, are the 
only official gatherings we have. We do participate in member arranged gatherings 
outside the club. Anyplace we meet indoors would require the use of face protection so 
keep that in mind when attending. All public outdoor places would require social 
distancing or short of that, wearing a mask. Please respect that we have a number of 
members that are in the “highly susceptible” group for infection and this helps protect 
all of us. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics Agency, Hagerty Insurance, 
Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth NAPA store, Corrigan Oil Co., 
Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


